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ADM CODE 304. 122, AMVONI A
NI TROGEN EFFLUENT STANDARDS

R97- 28

e N N e e e

The following is the transcript of a hearing
held in the above-entitled nmatter, taken
stenographically by GEANNA M | AQUI NTA, CSR a
notary public within and for the County of Cook and
State of Illinois, before Audrey Lozuk-Law ess,
Hearing O ficer, at 375 West Briar diff,

Bol i ngbrook, Illinois, on the 2nd day of July, 1997,

A.D., conmencing at 11: 00 o'clock a.m
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M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Good norning. M nane is
Audrey Lozuk-Lawl ess, and I'mthe hearing officer in
thi s proceedi ng.

Seated to nmy right is Dr. Ronald Fl emal
He is a presiding board nmenber in this proceedi ng,
which is entitled In The Matter of Site Specific
Petition of Mdbil G| Corporation for Relief from 35
[I'linois Adm nistrative Code Part 304.122, Amonia
Ni trogen Effluent Standards.

The Board has docketed this petition as
R97-28. Therefore, if you plan to file any
docunents with the Board or comments, please do
i ncl ude that reference nunber, R97-28.

This is currently the only schedul ed
hearing in this matter, and it will be governed by
the Board's procedural rules for regul atory
heari ngs, which are found at 35 Illinois
Admi ni strative Code 102.282, which nmeans that any
i nformati on which is relevant and not repetitious or
privileged will be admtted into the record.

Pl ease realize that if you are a w tness
who's testifying, you will be sworn in and subject
to cross-questioning by any other person in the room

t oday.

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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This proceeding is a site-specific
rul emaki ng, which was filed by Mbil Corporation on
April 24th, 1997.

At today's hearing, we will proceed with
Mobi | *s counsel giving an opening statenment by David
Rieser. Then we will nove to an openi ng statenent
by the Illinois Environnental Protection Agency,

Mar garet Howard. Then we will go back to Mbil to
present its proposal.

Currently, Mbil has filed -- prefiled the
testinmony of three witnesses. Those witnesses are
Lilliana Gachich, Janmes Huff, and John Koon. Those
prefiled testinonies will be marked as an exhi bit
and attached to the transcript as if read.

The witnesses will then proceed and give
oral summaries of that prefiled testinony, after
which, we will turn and ask if there's anyone in the
room who would |like to ask questions of any of the
wi t nesses whi ch have presented their testinony
t oday.

Then we will turn to the Agency, and if
they decide that they would |like to put on anyone as
a witness, then we will proceed there.

At this point, if there's anyone in the

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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public that would |ike to give any statements on the
record, it's their opportunity to do so, and, again,
I remind you that you'll be sworn in and then

subj ect to cross-questi oni ng.

If you would not like to proceed in this
manner, you can certainly file a public comment with
the Board. The Board record will remain open after
the transcript is received, and you can file a
public coment to the Board, and, again, please
reference R97-28

And note that any questions that Dr. Flemal
or nyself ask during this proceeding are not to
convey any bias or preconceived notions about the
proposal before us, but sinply to make a conplete
record for the other board nenbers who are not
present with us today.

Any requests for additional hearings wll
be dealt with at that tinme. |If you would like to
make a request for an additional hearing, please
| ook to the Board's procedural rules at 35 Illinois
Admi ni strative Code 102. 161, which requires that the
proponent or any other participant who wi shes to
request an additional hearing denonstrate in a

nmotion to the Board that failing to hold an

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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addi ti onal hearing would result in materi al
prejudice to the novant.

kay. So then at this tinme, Dr. Flemal,
woul d you like to say anything?

DR. FLEMAL: Perhaps just briefly. Usually, at
this point, I like to make just a small statenent
describing the nature of the Board and the rol e that
the Board has in establishing the environnmenta
standards for the state of Illinois.

I"mgoing to forgo that this norning, in
the main part at any rate, realizing that the people
in attendance here are well -- in general
well-famliar with the Board and the role it does
pl ay.

I would note sinply that the record that we
presently have before us in terns of the petition
and the prefiled testinony plus any record that we
devel op today and subsequently through a public
comment period will be reviewed inits entirety by
the menbers of the Board, nyself and the other six
board menbers, upon which the Board will nmake a
determ nation as to the continuing or, perhaps,
nonconti nui ng di sposition of this petition

Assuming that it does continue, the Board

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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may nove, at that stage, to nove the petition to
first notice or as we have received the petition or
in some nodified form

I would anticipate that that action would
be before the Board probably during the nonth of
August. We have two neetings during that nonth, and
| woul d hope that, perhaps, at one of those neetings
the Board could be | ooking at that decision
regarding this petition.

O her than that, let nme sinmply wel cone
everybody to the process. W appreciate your
contributions to it and |l ook forward to having the
record wel |l -developed in this matter

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Thank you, Dr. Flemal, and |
woul d add that as | nentioned, you will be able to
file any coments that you would like while the
record is open, and this record will close on July
28th, and the mail box rul e does not apply.

Therefore, the Board has to receive your comments by
July 28th.

So, M. R eser, wuld you like to give an
openi ng statenment, and, I'msorry, but also before
you gi ve your testinmony, please do speak |oudly and

clearly and introduce yourself before you begin so

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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the court reporter has an accurate record. Thank
you.

MR, RIESER: Thank you very nuch. M nane is
David Rieser. I'mwth the aw firmof Ross &
Hardies, and |I'm here on behalf of Mbil Gl
Cor poration, which has filed a petition to seek
site-specific regulatory relief from35 Illinois
Adm ni strative Code 304.122. This is the effluent
standard for anmoni a nitrogen

This is what | hope is the end of a | ong
process that Mbil, the Agency, and the Board have
been involved in to find appropriate regulations to
[imt ammnia nitrogen effluent fromthis refinery.

Mobi | previously filed and obtained a
site-specific regulatory relief at R84-16, which was
codified at 35 Illinois Adm nistrative Code 304. 214
and was generally in conmpliance with the standard
that was described in this regulation

However, as the testinony will describe
today, additional treatnment requirenents different
than traditional treatnent was required as a result
of other regulatory requirenents that inhibited the
nitrification processes that were allowed to exist

at the refineries existing configuration.

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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Mobi | has sought and obtai ned two vari ances
fromthe Board to study the problemfurther and to
det erm ne whether or not further upgrades and
additional treatnment could be applied to
consistently conmply with the Board' s anmoni a
ni trogen effluent standard.

The findings of those studies, as will be
di scussed today, are that consistent conpliance
cannot be achi eved without significant additiona
expendi tures of noney and that the additiona
treatnent woul d al so have certain environnental
i npacts that would not be worth the additiona
conpliance |l evel with ammoni a nitrogen

So we are here today to ask for pernmanent
relief based on the current high | evels of treatnent
that are currently being afforded by the refinery.

W& have three w tnesses, as was pointed
out. M. Lilliana Gachich will testify regarding
the facility and the plant operations and the
results of the studies that were perforned during
t he vari ance proceedi ng.

Dr. John Koon from Parsons Engi neering
Science will testify regarding an intensive report

he performed regarding the treatnment being afforded

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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the refinery, the treatnment facilities there,
alternative treatnent strategies and their costs,
and cone to the conclusion, which |I've stated, which
is that further treatnment to consistently neet the
standards woul d be technically infeasible and
econom cal | y unreasonabl e.

Finally, James Huff will testify regarding
the I ack of environnental inpact associated with the
relief which Mobil seeks, that the water quality of
the -- the receiving streamof the Des Pl aines River
is currently sound, that the relief sought by Mobi
will not affect the water quality in any degree, and
that there will be no environnental inpact
associated with the relief being granted.

I"d like, with the Board's perm ssion, to
call the witnesses as a panel, have themidentify
their testinony and sunmarize it verbally, as we
di scussed, and then be avail able as a panel for
guestions, although I'm sure individual questions,
as they come up during the course of the testinony,
could certainly be asked of the individuals.

MS. LOZUK- LAWESS: Thank you, M. Rieser

Ms. Howard, do you have an opening

st at enent ?

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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M5. HOMRD: Yes. M nane is Margaret Howard,
and I"'mattorney with the Illinois Environnmenta
Protecti on Agency, and with ne | have M. Steve
Vance of the Agency's Bureau of Water Pl anning
Section, and M. Vance and | have been involved with
this case since the spring of 1996 dealing with
Mobil's | atest request for the variance, and now
there's been a request for the site-specific relief,
and we have reviewed the testinony that they are
presenting today of their three witness along with
data that M. Vance and Ms. Gachich went over, and
at this time, given anything that comes up during
this hearing at this tinme, we are in agreenent with
what Mbil is requesting fromthe Board.

MS. LOZUK- LAWESS: Thank you. Thank you, Ms.
Howar d.

Therefore, M. R eser, if you d like to
present your witnesses in a panel form then if the
court reporter could swear themall in at one tine.

(Wtnesses sworn.)

MR RIESER: The first witness who will testify
will be Ms. Lilliana Gachich. A copy of her
testinmony was prefiled. 1'dlike it to be -- I'm

going to show it to her and have it marked as an

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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exhibit, if I can
Wul d you mark that as Exhibit 1, please?
(Exhibit No. 1 narked
for identification,
7-2-97.)

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: The prefiled testinony of
Ms. Lilliana Gachich will be marked as Exhibit No. 1
and entered into the record.

Thank you, M. R eser.

MR RIESER: Ms. Gachich, 1'mgoing to show you
what's been marked as Exhibit 1 and ask if you can
identify this, please?

M5. GACHICH: Yes, | can. | prepared the
testimony and the attachnents.

MR RIESER Al of the attachnments that are
included in the testimony were prepared by you?

MB. GACHI CH By ne.

MR, RIESER:. And they accurately reflect the
information that's described therein?

MS. GACHI CH:  Yes.

MR RIESER. Could you briefly summari ze your

testi mony, please?

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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VWHEREUPON:

LI'LLI ANA GACHI CH
called as a witness herein, having been first duly
sworn, deposeth and saith as foll ows:

M5. GACHI CH: Basically, ny testinony is going
to show the configuration of the waste water
treatnment plant in a sinpler detail because Dr. Koon
will go into deeper detail.

VWhat I'd |like to show and hi ghlight is that
Mobil's waste water treatnent plant is a nodern one,
that it has highly segregated streans that the waste
wat er or processed water is segregated from storm
wat er or non-contact cooling water, and if you were
to look at Figure 1, which gives you the flow
di agram you could then actually see that these
streans are segregated and that the sanpling is done
upstream of where the two streans conbine and are
t hen toget her discharged to the Des Pl ai nes River.

The | ower middle part of Figure 1 actually
depicts the discharge lines and the sanpling points
for different streans. So it does tell you that the
i ndi vi dual streanms are sanpl ed upstream from where
the total effluent conbines, and it's di scharged

into a discharge split that M. Huff will tal k about

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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[ater in his testinony.

Further to that, due to this highly
segregat ed process water and process waste water
treatment plant, | would like to point out that
Mobil's effluent is highly concentrated, and it may,
i n essence, inpede the treatnent because we do not
have as much dilution as sonme other plants of a
simlar nature would have.

However, environmentally speaking, it
behooved us once to use | esser anounts of water and
to practice water conservation, and we do subscribe
to that.

Further, part of ny testinony shows the
hi storical performance of the waste water treatnent
pl ant since the inception of the refinery itself in
1973, and you can see a detail ed presentation of
that in Table 1 that shows ammoni a historica
di scharge in an annualized average formas well as
i ndi vi dual sanpl e ranges.

Now, when | say individual sanples, Mbi
is required under the NPDES pernmt to measure
ammoni a in two weekly 24-hour conposite sanpl es.

So when you |l ook at this colum that gives

you the range of performance, it actually tells you

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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that this would have been a neasurenment in an

i ndi vi dual 24-hour conposite sanple, and then we
have averaged those for a whole year to give you the
annual average.

Fromthe table itself, you can see that at
the inception, the plant did not performas well as
one wi shed, and Mdbil has spent quite a bit of noney
to inprove the performance, and later on in Mbil's
performance here, you can see that we have achieved
very, very good performance and especially in the
years of 1989 through 1992 -- '91, and after that.

Due to sonme of these regulatory required
changes that Mbil had to inplement, our performance
has deteriorated, and, at that point, we applied for
a variance fromthe effluent standards and obtai ned
the variance, which the conditions of the variance
actually required us to performan optim zation
study, which we did, and to report to the Agency on
a six-nmonth basis as to what the findings were.

And the basic findings of the study were
that it was the assunption that Mbil made that the
i npl enent ati on of the Benzene Reduction Unit, which
was required under RCRA regul ations, definitely

i ncreased the toxicity of the process waste water,

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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whi ch subsequently caused the waste water treatnent
plant to not function as well.

Further to that, we found out also that the
waste water treatnent process itself creates --
during the process itself, the bacterial degradation
creates certain chemicals that appear to inhibit the
process itself. So it's sort of self-limted to
sone extent, and the conbi nati on of increased
toxicity and self-limtation could definitely cause
pr obl ens.

Further, we also found out that the waste
water treatnment plant, as it was in 1993, did not
have sufficient air capacity, and after that finding
was established, we applied for a pernmit fromthe
[Ilinois Pollution Control Agency to obtain a
construction permt and upgrade the waste water
treatment plant, which we have.

W& made sone additional upgrades in the
refinery itself to renmobve a streamthat was al so
found to be detrinental to nitrification, and one of
our -- of the exhibits in nmy testinony here Table --
Exhibit No. 2 lists the activities and nechani cal
i nprovenents to the waste water treatnment plant that

Mobi | actually inplenented during the period of the

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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variance to date and shows that we spent about $7.7
mllion upgrading the waste water treatnent plant
and perform ng certain studies that we were required
to do under the variance and that we also wanted to
do so that we could inprove the waste water

treat ment perfornmance plant.

Finally, the current performance of the
waste water treatnment plant, and that is the
performance after Novenber of 1996, that was the
date when the waste water treatnment plant was
conpl etely upgraded, is very good.

W have had some incursions, and for sone
of those, we definitely have established a clause
and have taken appropriate neasures to renpve the
recurrence of those upsets and di sturbances.

However, even when one renoves the
i nstances of known probl ens, we have unexpl ai ned
deviation fromwhat you could say very good
performance. The only thing that we know of now and
that we can contribute this to is the variability
and the kind of crude that we process, and one of
the exhibits in ny testinony, Exhibit No. 8,
actual ly summari zes on an annual basis the nunber of

crudes that we process, and the anmount of crude that

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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we process as well as the nitrogen content of those
crudes.

If you'll just turn to the first page that
shows January and February of '96, you can see that
we process about 27 different varieties of crude
oil. The crude oil is processed at different
anount s.

It does not necessarily cone to the
refinery as a mxture of all these 27. W may get a
| arge quantity of one for a couple of days. The
next tine, we nmay get a large quantity of sone other
one, but as you can see, the nitrogen content of
these different crudes varies substantially.

You woul d have sone crudes to have
extremely | ow nitrogen content, say, four, five, 600
parts per mllion, and then you have others that go
up to 4200 parts per mllion

Now, when you are faced with maybe
processi ng crude that has 4,000 parts per mllion
versus the one that has maybe 500, you can see the
difficulty in managi ng the waste water that results
fromthis process, and there is no control that we
can inmplenent to average these crudes in such a way

that you woul d have equalization or conplete

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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equal i zati on because they are shipped through the
pi pel i ne and then cone in bl ocks.

VWen they cone to a tank, there is a
certain anpunt of m xing, but not enough because of
the size of these shipnents.

So what | would say at this point is that
Mobi | has spent the | ast several years spending a
substanti al amount of nobney, a substantial anount of
effort to upgrade its waste water treatnment plant,
and has taken a very -- a lot of good neasures to
mai ntai n the performance of the waste water
treatment plant.

However, we are not able to consistently
meet with the state's standard in spite of all our
efforts and in spite of spending a sizable anmount of
nmoney to try to achieve that, and that's the reason
why we're here today hopefully to achi eve sone
relief because spending nore nmoney, as M. Huff will
testify to, will not inprove the condition of the
recei ving water.

M5. LOZUK- LAWLESS: Let the record reflect that
Exhi bit No. 1 does include all the tables and
exhi bits that Ms. Gachich referenced in her

testinmony. Dr. Flenal?

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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DR FLEMAL: | have several questions regarding
specific parts of your testinmony that | think would
be useful if we address before we go on to the other
wi t nesses that Mbil w shes to present.

The first question is in reference to
Figure 1, which is Figure 1 attached to your
testinmony Exhibit 1, which is the schematic fl ow
di agr am

| believe you indicated in your statenent
that if we look in the |ower center, we'll see where
the sanpling points are respectively for the
ef fluent sanpling and the stormwater; is that
correct?

M5. GACHI CH: You can see -- yes. You have --
treated water guard basin. Do you see that
particular facility?

DR FLEMAL: Yes.

M5. GACHICH: That is the process -- treated
process water and | ast containment facility.

DR FLEMAL: And you sanple i mediately
downstream - -

MS. GACHI CH: | nmedi ately downstream of that.

DR FLEMAL: Is that then equivalent to outfal

001 in terns of --

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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M5. GACHICH: Yes, it is equivalent to outfal
001.

DR FLEMAL: And then inmediately below that in
the diagram | see stormwater sanpling point.
Whul d that be equivalent to 0027

MS. GACHI CH: That would be equival ent to 003.

DR FLEMAL: 003, right?

M5. GACHICH Yes. That is an intermttent
streamonly where we have stormwater that's
di scharged on an intermttent basis.

DR FLEMAL: Ckay. And then | see then bel ow
that yet there's another stream |Is that --

MS. GACHI CH: That woul d be 002.

DR FLEMAL: Ckay.

M5. GACHI CH: And that continues discharge.

DR. FLEMAL: 1Is there sanpling done of the 002
di scharge on a regul ar basis or at all?

M5. GACHI CH: The permt requires that we sanple
twi ce a week 001, 002, and together with 002, the
river water intake because the standard is based on
the net difference in TOC

DR FLEMAL: At this point, | don't believe we
have actually within the record the NPDES permt

that you're referring to.

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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MR RIESER: Dr. Flenal, we have copies here,
and we can -- | was prepared to introduce it as an
addi ti onal exhibit right now when | can do that.

DR FLEMAL: \Werever it's convenient in terns
of getting it in the record. I'msure it would be
useful for the Board sinply to have that avail able
as a reference docunent.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Wuld you like to enter it
into the record now?

MR RIESER: Yeah. It had been ny plan also to
have Ms. Gachich go through sonme of the exhibits
just to verify what information was in there, but if
you're accepting themall as --

M5. LQOZUK- LAWESS: Under her prefiled
testi mony?

MR, RIESER.  Under her prefiled testinony.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Because it is attached --

MR, RI ESER  Ckay.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: -- that would be the easiest
way to do it.

MR RIESER: Ckay. At this point then, 1'd Iike

to introduce -- have this marked as Exhi bit 2.

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292
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(Exhibit No. 2 marked
for identification,
7-2-97.)
M5. LOZUK- LAWLESS: Let the record reflect that
M. Rieser has noved for admitting Mbil's NPDES
permt dated July 21st, 1994, into the record as
Exhibit 2, and it has been so marked and adm tted.
MR RIESER. Ms. Gachich, 1'd like to show you
what's been marked as Exhibit 2, and ask if you can
identify it, please?
M5. GACHICH Yes. That is a current NPDES
permt for Mbil Joliet Refinery.
MR, RIESER. And what you have in your hands is
a conplete copy of that?
M5. GACHICH It's a conplete copy of that.
DR. FLEMAL: Thank you. | appreciate getting it
in the record. | think that will be useful for us.
A secondary question refers to Exhibit 1,
actually for several parts of the testinony that
you' ve submitted, but we can focus on it on Exhibit
1, and for the record, I'"'mreferring to M.
Gachich's testinony, which is Exhibit 1 in the
record, and I"'mreferring to Exhibit 1 --

M5. GACHICH O Exhibit 1.
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DR FLEMAL: -- to Exhibit 1
| believe you had explained this, but for
nmy purposes, | just want to nake sure | understand
it. You were required to do two sanples per week --
M5. GACHICH That's correct.
FLEMAL: -- of outfall 001 --

GACHI CH: That's correct.

35 3

FLEMAL: -- under the current permt?
Those are conposite sanples --

MS. GACHI CH: And those are 24-hour conposites.

DR. FLEMAL: And -- okay. That was the question
whet her that conposite period is over 24 hours?

M5. GACHICH It's a 24-hour conposite.

DR FLEMAL: So all the raw data that we're
| ooking at, the historical data for the ammonia
ni trogen discharges are basically fromthat data set
of the --

M5. GACHICH That's correct.

DR FLEMAL: -- two sanples per week?

M5. GACHI CH: Two sanpl es per week of 24-hour
conposites.

DR. FLEMAL: Fine. Thank you. That hel ps nme on
that one. And the |ast area of questioning goes to

the last part of your testinony.
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You're referring to the flow of crude into
the plant and directed us to a series of tables that
are the last portions of Exhibit 1.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Exhibit 8

DR FLEMAL: Exhibit 8 to Exhibit 1

Coul d you, for the purposes of just making
sure we understand in the record, explain what the
captions to the various columms are, what the
abbrevi ations there stand for?

M5. GACHICH: kay. Al the way to the left of
this table on the first page, you will see crude
source, and we have crude source one, two, three,
four, and so on to 27.

VWhat | have done, | have renoved the
geol ogi cal name of the crude, as you woul d be aware,
for proprietary reasons. The rest of the table
indicates -- the first colum as we go to the right
i ndi cates the concentration of the nitrogen in what
percent in parts per mllion of nitrogen in any
gi ven of these crudes.

So nunber one --

DR FLEMAL: And that nitrogen -- excuse ne.
The nitrogen can be in any form It's --

M5. GACHICH: It can be any -- thisis --
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DR FLEMAL: It's elenental nitrogen

M5. GACHICH: You elenent the total nitrogen
what ever the formmay be. It could be variable, but
it's a total nitrogen, and say crude one is 879
parts per mllion, then the next colum says barrels
per day, and it's a thousand barrels per day that we
have may have processed or just the barrels per
day. It gives the gravity of that crude, which also

is one of the qualities of crude that one neasures
in the refinery.

DR. FLEMAL: Wen you say it gives the gravity
of the crude, I"'msorry to interrupt, but the colum
headed APl gives the --

M5. GACHI CH: Stands for APl gravity, which is
t he nmeasure of density of the crude using API,
Anerican PetroleumlInstitute convention

The next col um says thousand pounds of
crude, which just converts the barrels of crude, and
this is a refining barrel, which is 42 gallons, and
you have the gravity of crude, which converts in
2,000 pounds of crudes, and the |ast columm then
gi ves you the pounds of nitrogen that would be found
in that amount of crude, and you can then see that

for different crudes, each have different gravities,
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and, of course, a different quantity of crude.

You can see that the anmount of raw nitrogen
in a thousand pounds woul d be 247 and so on all the
way down to the bottom which would add to about
3,027 pounds for crudes processed in January of
1996.

DR FLEMAL: The abbreviation L -- MBS is
t housands of pounds?

M5. GACHICH Yes. Mstands for a thousand.

DR FLEMAL: Thank you very nuch.

M5. LQOZUK- LAWESS: Thank you

MR RIESER. Ms. Gachich, | just want to direct
you to a couple of your tables. Looking at Exhibit
Roman Nuneral V to Exhibit 1 is BRU
influent/effluent LC 50 vs tinme. This is -- would
you describe what this is?

M5. GACHICH: As | nmentioned previously in ny
testinmony, after Mobil installed Benzene Renoval
Units, which is referred to here as BRU, we
experienced increase in toxicity to the waste water
treatment plant.

VWhat this table shows is using the M CROTOX
anal ytical procedure, we were able to show that the

waste water going into the BRU unit was |l ess toxic
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than the water com ng out of the BRU unit.

VWhat I'd like to point out to you is that
the toxicity is inverse. So you can see that the
i nfl uent shows a hi gher nunber, but the | ower nunber
i ndicates nore toxicity, and you can see the two
lines here, and you have the white line indicating
the waste water that was flowing into the unit
showi ng |l esser toxicity than the waste water fl ow ng
out of the unit, which is the black solid line.

Further, what this table indicates all the
way to the right fromJune on of '96, there was a
shift altogether in both effluent and infl uent
toxicity in this unit.

We believe that this was due to
i npl enentati on of a benzene treatnent unit, which
was changed fromusing a caustic to a caustic-free
met hod, and having found previously that the caustic
for this particular unit had effects on the waste
wat er plant and having i npl emented a conpletely
di fferent process renoving the particular stream
showed that there was a shift in toxicity, a
decrease in overall toxicity even though the
difference across the unit itself, the Benzene

Renoval Unit, did not change, but the total toxicity
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underlying the process has shifted downward, in
essence.

So inplenmenting the particular unit did
hel p i nprove the waste water treatnment overall, but
did not renmpbve the existing toxicity that's created
inthis unit.

MR. RIESER. And then | ooking at Exhibit Roman
Nuneral VI and Exhibit Roman Nuneral VII to your
Exhibit 1, this is -- is it correct that these are
graphi c denmonstrati ons of both the upset exceedances
for which there is a known cause and exceedances for
which there is no known cause?

M5. GACHICH That's correct.

MR RIESER:. This will conplete Ms. Gachich's
testinmony unless there are further questions
specifically for her, but, obviously, she's
avai | abl e shoul d other issues arise during the
course of the testinmony of the other two w tnesses.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Al right. |If you d like to
go on with your next wtness.

MR RIESER  The next w tness would be Dr. John
Koon.

Wul d you mark this as Exhibit 3, please?
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(Exhibit No. 3 narked
for identification,
7-2-97.)
MR RIESER. | guess we'll mark this as Exhibit
4 while we're at it.
(Exhibit No. 4 nmarked
for identification,
7-2-97.)
M5. LOZUK- LAWLESS: Let the record reflect that
t he docunent entitled Site-Specific Anmonia Relief
Petition Report for the Waste Water Treatnent Pl ant
Mobil O Refinery, Joliet, Illinois, prepared by
Par sons Engi neering Sci ence has been marked as
Exhibit No. 3 and entered into the record.

On the bottomof the first page, it does
say Exhibit Roman Numeral VII, however, that will be
Exhi bit No. 3 for the record.

And let the record reflect that the
testinmony of John Koon, K-o0-o0-n, will be marked as
Exhi bit No. 4 for the record.

M. Rieser?

MR, RIESER  Thank you.
Dr. Koon, I'mgoing to show you what's been

marked as Exhibit 3 and ask if you can identify
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t hat, please?

DR. KOON: Yes. That's the report that I
prepared for Mbil with respect to this hearing in
this matter.

MR RIESER And is Exhibit 3 a conplete copy of
that report?

DR KOON:  Yes.

MR, RIESER: And was that report prepared under
your direction and supervision?

DR KOON: Yes, it was.

MR RIESER. Did you prepare testinony to
summari ze for the Board, the -- this report that's
i ncl uded as Exhi bit 3?

DR KOON: Yes, | did.

MR RIESER. 1'mgoing to show you what's been
mar ked as Exhibit 4, and ask you if that's your
testi mony?

DR KOON: Yes, it is.

MR, RIESER: And attached to that testinony as
an attachnent is your -- the first attachment is a
CV that describes your background and experience?

DR KOON. That's correct.

MR RIESER. Could you briefly summari ze your

testimony for us?
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WHEREUPON:
JOHN H K OON,
called as a witness herein, having been first duly
sworn, deposeth and saith as foll ows:
DR. KOON: 1'd be glad to.

| was asked to work with the Mbil Refinery
in Joliet to evaluate the waste water treatnent
system specifically with regard to its ability to
renove ammoni a and nore specifically with respect to
meeting its ability to possibly nmeet the state of
I1'linois ammoni a discharge linmtation

| spent tine at the refinery. | also spent
time in ny offices evaluating data and records from
the refinery associated with the waste water
treatment systemoperation in witing this report
and devel opi ng the concl usi ons and recommendati ons
that are contained in it.

The report contains a description of the
waste water treatnment system It outlines the
several -unit processes that are included in the
treatment system both at the site of the term na
treatment system and sone treatnment units that are
| ocated upstream as we say, in some of the refining

units.
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I won't go through these unit processes at
this time unless there are specific questions,
except to say that first of all these are processes
that are applicable to the treatnent of refinery
waste waters, and second to say that if you go
t hrough the devel opnent docunent for the refining
i ndustry, the devel opnment document as issued by the
U S. Environnental Protection Agency, and if you
| ook in this devel opnent docunent at the technol ogy
that was used as the baseline for best avail able
treat ment technol ogy guidelines, these unit
processes conprise the same or neet the nodel used
by the EPA in devel opi ng BAT regul ati ons.

That's not to say that this treatnent
system woul d nmeet BAT regul ations, but the
technol ogi es enpl oyed are the sane. |In fact, the
refinery does neet BAT regulations, and I will cover
that in a few m nutes.

Mobi | has inplenented a nunber of capital
i nprovenent projects over the years. They've al so
conducted studies to try and identify why the
nitrification process in the treatnment system does
not provide conplete nitrification on all occasions,

and I will further discuss this work that they've
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done.

There's several nodifications which Mbi
has made to the waste water treatnent system over
the years. Since 1990, there have been six such
nodi fications that | have outlined in ny testinony.

Let me briefly state what these are. The
installation of a Benzene Renoval unit, nunber --
this is nunmber one. Nunber two is upgrading of an
equal i zation basin to an aggressi ve biol ogi ca
treatment unit as required to be in conmpliance with
RCRA regul ati ons.

Let me go back and say that the Benzene
Renoval Unit was required to be in -- for the
refinery to be in conpliance with benzene NESHAPS,
and gee, howis that spelled, NE-S-HA-P-S, |
think. It's an acronym

The nunber three nodification was they
switched to a caustic-free gasoline treating unit,
which is named the Merox unit, Me-r-o-Xx.

Nunber four, they upgraded the aeration
basins -- a few aeration basins of the facility.
They upgraded these fromsurface aerators to
di f fused aerators.

Nunber five, they conpletely upgraded the
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clarifiers that are used in the activated sl udge
system

Nunber six, they made extensive
nodi fications to a dissolved air flotation systemin
the treatnment unit, including addi ng additional
instrumentation controls and an upgraded air
di ssol uti on system

Al of these processes or nodifications
that have been nmade are consistent with either
nmeeting ot her regul ations or updating and i ncreasing
the I evel of performance that could be expected from
the treatnment system in this case, operating in an
oi |l petroleumrefinery.

There's several |aboratory studies that
have been conducted by Mbil to identify sources of
i nhibition or the reasons why the nitrification
process in the refinery doesn't provide conplete
nitrification at all tines.

There are three of these studies that |
will nention briefly. Nunber one was a sour water
stripper tail unit investigation. Mbil |ooked at
devel opi ng a process that would renove inhibitory
substances fromthe effluent of the sour water

stripper.
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They conducted | aboratory-scale tests that
proceeded to pilot-scale tests; however, the prem se
behi nd the operation of this unit proved false. In
the pilot testing, the unit did not work as pl anned,
and, therefore, further devel opment of it was not
pursued after they had gone through a fairly
extensive treatnent process -- testing process.

The second investigation was a M CROTOX
study. M. Gachich referred to this investigation
earlier. | will, therefore, only say that one of
the conclusions fromit was that toxicity of waste
water to the nitrification process was increased
across the Benzene Renoval Unit, and nothing was
identified that could be done about that, and, as I
said earlier, the BRUIis required to be in
conpliance with benzene NESHAP regul ati ons.

The next investigation was an amoni a
i nhibition study. This was conducted to see if 15
waste water streans that were -- that go into and
are treated in the waste water treatnment plant m ght
be inhibitory or contain inhibitory substances to
the biological nitrification process and to eval uate
several parameters, operating paraneters, in the

treatment systemto see if they mght be -- if the
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system m ght be operated in a way that woul d be
inhibitory to this process.

The principal finding of this investigation
was the degradation products apparently in the
bi ol ogi cal treatnment systemwere inhibitory to the
very process that one of the processes that we're
trying to sustain in the biological treatnent
system i.e., the biological nitrification process.

This woul d explain why certainly at tines
the biological nitrification process does not
provide conplete nitrification of its waste water.

It al so explained that we had conpl ete
nitrification. W conpletely renmoved anmonia from
the waste water and could conmply with the three
mlligramper liter state of Illinois standard.
That's the inportance -- therefore the inportance of
the nitrification process.

On Table 1 of ny testinony, |I've summarized
the costs of the investigations and projects that
Mobi | has undertaken over the years in inproving its
waste water treatment system It's very simlar to
atable in Ms. Gachich's testinony with the
exception that we have -- in ny testinony, |'ve also

identified a line for inprovenments made from 1973
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through 1990. It was $2.1 nmillion to the total, and
ny table cones out just under $10 mllion, and

think that accounts for any differences in the
nunbers in those two tables.

W al so conducted an eval uati on of the
waste water treatnment systemto see if -- to devel op
an opi nion regarding the proper design and operation
of this system Table 2 of ny testinobny contains an
eval uation of the renoval efficiencies achieved for
rel evant paraneters in the waste water, and with
that evaluation, with -- by talking with operators
at the treatnent system by eval uating operating
manual s and design of the system it's our
conclusion that the systemis properly designed and
operated and i s designed and operated in a way to
pronmote biological nitrification, but that it does
not consistently nitrify.

Based on this, it is our opinion that the
ammoni a | evel s above the Illinois effluent standard
cannot be produced consistently within this
operation.

We conpare this treatnent systemto
i ndustry practices and guidelines. Table 3 in the

testimony summari zes the BAT requirenents that the
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USEPA used as the basis of setting the BAT guideline
nunbers, and in the right-hand colum of Table 3, we
have summari zed Mobil's practice with respect to
thi s BAT nodel technol ogy and have found basically
that the Mobil Joliet system corresponds to the EPA
BAT nodel .

In Table 4 of nmy testinony, we conpared the
effluent for the year 1996 fromthe Mbil Joliet
Refinery with BAT effluent guidelines established by
the USEPA, and in every case -- let's see. W
val ued there are eight parameters for which limts
were established by the EPA. | believe there's
probably a ninth pH that we didn't put on here, but
for all eight listed in Table 4 and pH, the
treatnment efficiency of the Mbil Joliet waste water
treatment systemis well within the BAT [imts
establ i shed by the USEPA. The systemeasily neets
t he BAT requirements.

Mobi | al so | ooked at several alternative
treat ment technol ogi es and eval uat ed t hese
technol ogies to see if they mght be applied at the
refinery to upgrade the treatnment systemin order to
achi eve conpliance with the state ammoni a standard.

Basically, without going into details, I'lI
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say that none of these processes were found to be
applicable to the situation at the refinery for a
variety of reasons rangi ng from performance
shortfalls, unsuitability fromthe Joliet site, the
producti on of toxic by-products, or unreasonabl e
costs associated with the systens.

I then conclude by saying that based on our
findings, | have concluded that nodification of the
treatment plan at the Mobil Joliet Refinery to
achi eve compliance with the state of Illinois
ammoni a standard is technically infeasible and
econom cal | y unreasonabl e.

"Il be glad to answer any questions that
you have.

MR, RIESER  Thank you.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Thank you, M. Koon

DR. FLEMAL: Dr. Koon, you characterize the
current discharge concentration of the Joliet
Refinery as being at, | believe, 3.9 mlligrams per
liter.

Tell nme what that nunber is based on? That
is --

DR. KOON: As | recall, if you take the average

di scharge amoni a concentration for the year 1996,
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t hat average nunber is 3.9 mlligrans per liter
DR FLEMAL: Is that the understandi ng of Mobi
generally that that's --
MS. GACHI CH:  Yes.
DR FLEMAL: -- the basis of that nunber?
MS. GACHI CH: That's the annual average.
DR. FLEMAL: And once nore, that's the average
of the daily conposite --
M5. GACHICH: O the daily conposite.
DR. FLEMAL: -- conposite sanpl es?
M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Thank you. M. Rieser?
MR R ESER | will proceed with ny next and
final w tness.
Let's mark sone of his exhibits. Wuld you
mark this as Exhibit 5 and this as Exhibit 6,
pl ease?
(Exhibit Nos. 5 and 6
mar ked for identification,
7-2-97.)
M5. HOMRD: Do you have an extra copy of
Exhibit 67?
MR R ESER  Yes, | do.
M. Huff, I'mgoing to show you what's been

marked as Exhibit 5 and ask if you can identify
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pl ease?

HUFF: Yes, sir. This is a report we

prepared for Mbil Ql.

MR

RIESER  Okay. And that was prepared under

your supervision and direction?

MR

MR

HUFF: That's correct.

RIESER Did you prepare testinmony

summari zing the report for this hearing?

MR

MR

HUFF:  Yes, | did.

RIESER  |I'm going to show you what's been

marked as Exhibit 6 and ask you if that's a copy of

your testinony?

HUFF: Yes, sir, it is.

RIESER  Okay. And Exhibit 5 is a conmplete
the report that you prepared?

HUFF:  Yes.

RIESER  Okay. And Exhibit 6 contains an

attachment with your resune in it; is that correct?

for

MR

MR

MR

MR.

us,

HUFF:  Yes.

RIESER And that's current and up-to-date?
HUFF: Yes, it is.

RIESER  Coul d you sunmarize your testinony

pl ease?
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WHEREUPON:
JAMES E HUFF,
called as a witness herein, having been first duly
sworn, deposeth and saith as foll ows:
MR HUFF: Yes. | have a bachelor's of science

in chem cal engineering from Purdue University and a
master's of science in engineering fromthe
Envi ronnent al Engi neering Department at Purdue
University in 1971

My first job was at the Mbil G 1 Joliet
Refinery during the construction and start-up
phases, and included in that period of tine, | spent
a six-week period as the area supervisor in charge
of the waste water treatnent facility, and | spent
the entire two years basically responsible for
techni cal support of waste water treatmnment issues.

Since that tinme, |I've had several other
jobs, all of which have involved some aspect of
ei ther amonia treatnent or the inpact of waste
wat er treatnent di scharges on receiving streans,
nost of those throughout IIl1linois.

| was asked by Mbil to evaluate the inpact
of its discharge on the Des Plaines River, and that

was what was nmarked as Exhibit 5, which was the
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report that canme out of that. I1'Il briefly
sumari ze that report.

MS. LOZUK- LAWESS: GCkay. M. Huff, I'msorry.
Then | should go ahead and enter this into the
record then since you were marking -- ny m stake.

Then we will enter into the record as
Exhi bit No. 5 the study titled Plume Study and
Effluent Limt Derivations Report prepared by
M. Huff, and as Exhibit No. 6 into the record, the
testinmony of M. Huff. Sorry.

MR, HUFF: Qur primary focus was to go out and
do a m xi ng zone determ nation on the Des Pl ai nes
River to determ ne how rapidly the di scharge was
di spersed into the river.

Mobi | ' s di scharge is conbined with once
t hrough cool i ng water discharge outfall 002, and
they go through a man-nmade channel, which is then
di scharged into the Des Pl ai nes River.

W& went out and by tracking various
paraneters, predom nately chloride, which is a
conservative paraneter, we were able to determ ne
that the available mxing inside the entire m xi ng
zone was sixty-three to one of Mbil's outfall 001,

and that factors in outfall 002 as well, which
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represents approxi mately 77 percent of the flow out
the outfall

We then also followed the Plune further
down to the 1-55 Bridge where the water quality
st andards changed from a secondary contact water
standard to a general use standard, and what we
found is that at the I-55 Bridge, there was an
additional four-to-one dilution of Mbil's outfal
bet ween the edge of its m xing zone and the |-55
Bri dge.

That additional four-to-one dilution, you
can take the existing secondary contact anmoni a
water quality standard, the 0.1 mlligrams per
liter, and say well, if you neet the un-ionized
secondary contact standard at the edge of the m xing
zone, the .1, then the stream at the general use
standard will neet a .025 standard, which is the
wi nter general water quality standard for un-ionized
amoni a.

So we concluded that any effluent limts
derived based on the secondary water quality
standard woul d al so be protective of the general use
water quality standards as well.

Based on the mi xing zone study that we did

L. A REPORTI NG (312) 419-9292



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

47

and factoring in the Illinois EPA procedure of
taking the 75th percentile tenperature and pH, we
back-cal cul ated the appropriate effluent limts
based on being protective of water quality, and we
cane out with a sunmer effluent limt of 70
mlligrams per liter total anmonia and a wi nter
value of 243 mlligrans per liter total ammoni a.

We then went back and | ooked at their
existing effluent quality foll owi ng a USEPA
publication called Techni cal Support Docunent that's
used to derive effluent linmts based upon existing
ef fluent quality.

VWen we did that, we came up with a nonthly
l[imt of nine mlligranms per liter and a daily
maxi mum of 23 mlligrans per liter. The nine
mlligramper liter was based on strictly data since
Mobi | upgraded the activated sludge operation as
bei ng nore representative of nmonthly average
condi tions; whereas, the maximumlimt was derived
back t hrough data from 1992 because it's nore
reflective of potential upsets that even the
upgrading is not going to be able to rectify
short-term upsets.

The third thing we did then was | ook at the
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exi sting NPDES permt limts, which were 13 and 26
mlligrams per liter, and under the C ean Water Act
anti - backsliding provisions those also need to be
factored in.

Conmbi ning then all three of those, the one
that is nost restrictive was the one derived based
on the existing effluent quality nonthly average
amonia limt of nine mlligrans per liter and the
daily maximumlimt of 23 mlligranms per liter, and
t hose nunbers, of course, are well bel ow what the
water quality limts that we derived woul d have
been, effluent limts, and fromthat you can
conclude that the water quality is going to be
adequately protected with limts of nine nonthly and
23 on a daily nmaximum

These nunbers reflect a 31 percent
reduction over their current 13 mlligramper liter
monthly average limt and a 12 percent reduction in
the current daily maximumlimt, which is 26
mlligrams per liter.

The larger reduction in the nmonthly average
l[imt is attributable to the additional expenditures
that Mobil has done, which basically allows a system

to recover faster fromupset provisions, but it's
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not as effective on the short-term spi kes, and
that's why you have |l ess of a reduction along those
ar eas.

Just to summarize, the proposed effl uent
l[imts to nine and 23 mlligranms per liter we think
are -- based on our analysis, are adequate to
protect the Des Plaines River not only in the
secondary contact water area where Mbil discharges
into, but also further downstream where it goes into
a general use standard below the I-55 Bridge. Thank
you.

MR R ESER M. Huff, did you -- as part of
your work in preparing the study that's in Exhibit
5, did you have occasion to review and eval uate
water quality data for this reach of the Des Pl aines
Ri ver?

MR HUFF: Yes, we did.

MR RIESER. Ckay. What did you | ook at
specifically?

MR HUFF: W -- the npst applicable data we
could find was fromthe Metropolitan Water
Recl amation District Study that was done in 1989 and
1990.

The Metropolitan Water Reclamation District
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coll ected sanples right at the |1-55 Bridge

i medi atel y downstream of Mbil, and, basically,
they found in the sumer nmonths a 0.7 mlligram per
liter total ammonia, a quite | ow total ammonia
numnber .

Qur concern was that that data was sonmewhat
out dat ed now because of the inprovenents that have
been done by other discharges, primarily the
Met ropol i tan Water Reclamation District.

So we recommended to Mobil that they
institute a programof collecting water quality data
at the 1-55 Bridge, and Mbil did that from March
1996 to Septenber '96 and col |l ected approxi mately
two sanpl es a week over that period, and they found
a nonthly average nunber of 0.3 milligranms per
liter, which is down over 50 percent fromthe '89
and '90 data that the Water Reclamation District
col | ect ed.

In fact, for the five nonths fromMay to
Sept enber, the highest amonia that they found in
the river during that period of tinme was .3
mlligrams per liter.

VWhen we were out in Cctober of '96 doing

the m xing zone in |ate Cctober, Cctober 29th, the
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upstream anmoni a of the six sanples we collected was
0.1 milligrans per liter, quite |ow.

DR FLEMAL: May | just interrupt here? You're
tal ki ng about total ammonia nitrogen, not
un-ioni zed?

MR HUFF: That's correct. Those are tota
amoni a val ues. The un-ionized amoni as that those
correspond to are down basically at
the .00-sonet hing values. They're quite |ow

So we basically concluded fromthat then
that the anmonia levels in the Des Plaines River are
currently well in conpliance with the applicable
wat er quality standards and has been and the |evels
appear to be further inproved over the last five
years.

MR RIESER:. Thank you, M. Huff.

DR FLEMAL: | have a series of questions, if I
mght. As long as we've already touched on this
i ssue of the distinction between total ammonia
ni trogen and un-ioni zed amoni a nitrogen, perhaps we
can clarify sonething el se as well.

The data that you're tal king about in terns
of the effluent discharge levels are all in ternms of

total ammonia nitrogen; is that correct?
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MR HUFF: That's correct. In the case of the
water quality derived val ues, they were based on
achieving the .1 mlligramper liter un-ionized
ammoni a water quality standard and then factoring in
the pH and tenperature cal cul ating a stream ammoni a
total ammoni a value and then factoring in the
avai | abl e dilution back-cal culating into the
effluent total anmmoni a val ue.

DR FLEMAL: You went through all of those steps
to determ ne whether or not the contribution from
the Joliet Refinery fromMbil to that .025
mlligranms per liter un-ionized amonia?

MR HUFF: Wwell, we did it to the .1, whichis
t he secondary contact water quality standard, but
t hen our m xing zone showed that we had a further
four-to-one dilution fromthe edge of the m xing
zone to the 1-55 Bridge where the .025 w nter
standard un-ioni zed anmoni a woul d ki ck in.

DR FLEMAL: And assunming that there was -- that
ammoni a renmai ned conservative over that additiona
di stance as wel [ ?

MR, HUFF: Right. So we concluded that the
recommended values, in this case, the water quality

one, would be equally protective of not only the
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secondary contact, but the general use downstream of
the 1-55 Bridge.

DR FLEMAL: Could you run through for us for
the record the distances that are involved? | think
there's several critical distances here. The
di stance fromthe actual point of outfall of the
effluent to the Des Plaines River and then fromthe
Des Plaines River to the I-55 Bridge?

MR, HUFF: These woul d be an approxi mate. W
have in our Exhibit 5 our report a Figure 4-1 that
has a scale of one inch equals 200 feet, and you can
see the mxing zone. The dilutions of fifty to one
are basically shown on there. So the I-55 Bridge
appears to be approximately a thousand feet
downstream of where the outfall is.

DR. FLEMAL: Now, the outfall you're referring
tois the entry of the water into the Des Pl aines
River in the main or where the pipe -- in the pipe?

MR HUFF: Well, yes.

DR FLEMAL: O is there a difference even?

MR, HUFF: Yes, there is. |In the pipe, we
treated basically the outfall channel as part of the
di scharge pipe, if you will. It was a man-nade

channel installed basically to carry the effluents.
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So we -- the discharge into the river was
right where the outfall channel stopped, if you
will.

DR FLEMAL: If you'd like, on your Figure 4-1
that's at the boat house position?

MR HUFF: That's correct.

DR. FLEMAL: How far up-channel fromthe
boat house is the end of the pipe?

MR HUFF: It's approximately where the word
outfall channel is located on the figure.

DR FLEMAL: And by scale, | would then guess
that to be 150 feet or so?

MR HUFF: Right.

M5. GACHI CH: One hundred and fifty feet.

DR. FLEMAL: Ckay. You refer to the m xing zone
associated with this discharge in a nunber of
pl aces, both in your report and in your testinony.

Is there, in fact, a mxing zone that has

been determ ned as part of the NPDES permt?

MR, HUFF: Not to ny know edge.

DR FLEMAL: There is not?

MR, HUFF: | believe our study was intended to
do the necessary fieldwork to establish the m xing

zone.
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DR. FLEMAL: So to the extent that a m xing zone
is a formal construct in the NPDES permt, it
doesn't exist, you're instead using that termto
tal k about what kind of an area mght be available
for m xi ng?

MR HUFF: 1t's ny understandi ng that when
effluent limts are derived, there are various
considerations. One is to water quality inpact.
One is existing effluent quality. Another is the
existing permit limts. So -- and then you take the
nost restrictive of those three.

So the mixing zone is rel evant when you're
addressing the water quality inpacts, and that's
exactly what we did.

DR FLEMAL: Ckay. | have at |east one
addi ti onal question, but I'mnot sure to whomthis
i s best directed.

M. Rieser, you mght want to appoint
soneone to --

MR, RIESER: Woever junps up and answers it, |
suppose.

DR. FLEMAL: Yeah, give sonebody the
responsibility on this one.

In terms of effectuating your proposal
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whi ch you do through -- would do through, in effect,
reactivating a section that, although is still part

of the corpus of the Board's regul ations, has ceased
to apply because it expired. That would be Section

304. 214.

I noticed that one of the things that you
would do is replace the termdaily conposite with
dai |y maxi num

Can you explain for ne what the
significance of making that change is, if any?

M5. GACHICH: | believe if you | ook at the
regul ations, the definition is daily maximum It
does not refer to it as a daily conposite.
believe that's why the change was made, and then
there is a further requirenent that says that the
sanmpl e shall be a conmposite, but | believe it cones
fromthe regulation itself.

DR. FLEMAL: There's certainly no intention upon
your part then, | gather, to characterizing it as a
daily grab sanple or sonething?

M5. GACHICH No, no. The intention is not
there, but | believe that that was to nmake a
congruent definition in the regulation

MR RIESER. | think the regulations tend to
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speak in ternms of daily maximuns, and the nmaxi mumis
defi ned.

M5. GACHI CH: As a conposite sanple or sone
other variety. They didn't make that --

MR RIESER Yeah. There is no intention to
change the method of conpiling the information

DR FLEMAL: | had assuned that that was the
case, but | thought that perhaps we ought to have
the record reflect that.

MR, RIESER  Absol utely.

DR FLEMAL: Wet her we have an answer to this
area of inquiry fully today or not, let ne just
observe for you that under the Board's regul ations
at Section 304.104, which is the averaging principle
for effluent standards, that's on Page 30 of the
March 1995 version of the regulations, the daily
sanmpling are generally referred to there as
conposites rather than as maxi nunms, and whet her
that's meaningful in terns of what we're dealing
with now or not | don't know, but I do point you to
that for your own thought to see whether or not, in
fact, we are headed on the right course to make the
repl acenents that you suggest.

MR RIESER: | note that other -- just flipping
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t hrough, | believe this is consistent, that other
site-specific regulations, and |I'm | ooking at
304. 211, refer to daily maxi num

That may have been that this was done at a
time in 1988 where there was just a usage change,
but there's no intention to establish a different
nmet hodol ogy of eval uating how a maxi num val ue is
deri ved.

DR FLEMAL: | expect that over time we've
sinmply used these ternms in vogue periods, and it's
not hi ng nore profound than that, but just to make
sure that we understand, in fact, what it is that
the daily sanmple woul d be, whether that remains the
conposite that we've been tal king about or is
i ntended to be sonme other kind of sanple.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Does the Agency have any
guestions for the Mobil w tnesses?

M5. HOMRD: No, we don't.

M5. LQOZUK- LAWESS: No. Are there any questions
fromany nenbers of the audi ence on any of the
testinmony that was given today? No. kay.

MR RIESER. It's certainly our intention that
the value -- the permt requires conposite sanpling

and will be continued to require conposite sanpling,
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continue to perform conposite sanpling, and
certainly this value, this daily value, should be in
terns of a conposite

It woul d be expected to be in ternms of a
conposite sanple rather than a grab sanpl e because
that's how the purpose is and that's how t hose
t hi ngs are gat hered.

MS. LOZUK- LAWESS: Thank you, M. Rieser

Wul d you like to add anything else to any
testi mony?

MR, RIESER. | have nothing further. W have --
t hat concludes our presentation. W have nothing
further unless there are further questions.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Ckay. Seeing no further
guestions --

MR RESER And I'd like to nove for adm ssion
of the exhibits at this time if they've not already
been adm tted.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: They have been admitted
Exhi bits 1 through 6 have been admtted into the
record properly.

Does the Agency w sh to present any
testinmony at this tinme?

M5. HOMRD: Not at this time. Wth respect to
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Dr. Flemal's coments, we'll also take a | ook at
that, and if we feel that there m ght be sonething
we need to clear up, we mght submit sonething |ater
inwiting during the comrent period.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Wth regard to the sanpling
and the conposite sanpling?

M5. HOMRD: Right, the conposite versus the
daily maxi mum We'll just double-check it all so..

M5. LQOZUK- LAWESS: GCkay. Thank you, Ms. Howard.

DR. FLEMAL: As long as we're tal king about
vogues and witing things, | don't even know if we
should put this on the record, but we're all friends
here, so let's do it.

There has been a tendency that any tine we
use a verb in witing any regul ations, the verb is
shall. Everything shall be this, shall be that, and
there's certain questions to whether that's a
grammatically correct way to do things.

" mwondering whether the assenbl ed crew
here has reflection on whether when we and if we do
nmove this rule forward we nmight go back and change
sone of the shalls that we inserted in this rule in
19-what ever when it was first adopted, 1988, |

guess.
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I would refer to exanple Subsection B. It
says the requirenents of Section 304.122(b) shal
not apply. | think we say that they do or they
don't apply, but we can hardly order themto mandate
themto do sonething since the requirenents
t hensel ves are i nadequate.

| woul d propose that naybe we m ght do sone
grammatical dressing up of this.

MR, RIESER. M recollection as soneone who has
some experience in witing regulations is that the
Secretary of State's Rules on Rules Joint Committee
adm nistrative rules practices require certain terns
and prohibits certain adjectives and adverbs and
things |ike that.

So | suspect the use of shall is a hol dover
of the certain Iimtations on the |anguage that they
tend to inpose. | think grammatically you may be
right, and it nmay be a nore appropriate way to say
things, but there may be, as there are in so many
things, rules about it that ought to be consulted.

DR FLEMAL: | think the Board over time | think
has been as guilty as anybody in the rul emaki ng ganme
for, what | consider, an overuse of shall when we

say sonething shall mean this or shall nmean that.
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It either does or it doesn't, and we can hardly
order it to have neaning | think

At any rate, it's a small matter. As |
said, | probably doubt it was worth having been put
on the record, but I will |ook at the proposed
| anguage here and see if maybe sone changes of that
sort shall be in order

MR RIESER  Certainly.

M5. LOZUK- LAWESS: Thank you. Are there any
menbers of the public who wi sh to give testinony
t oday?

Seeing none then, | would like to rem nd
everyone that the record in this matter will close
on July 28th, and, as | nmentioned earlier, if you
plan to file any additional filings or material with
t he Board, please do reference docket nunber R97-28.

As Dr. Flemal had nentioned earlier, the
Board anticipates it may nmove on this matter during
one of its August board neetings, so if that gives
you a tinetable, not seeing any further difficulty.

And are there any other matters which
anyone would like to address on the record? No.

Al right. Then seeing none then, this matter and

this hearing is adjourned. Thank you.
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(Whereupon, these were all the
proceedi ngs had in the above

entitled-matter.)
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